

MOCK TEST 1

Choose the word with the underlined part pronounced differently from the others:

- | | | | |
|------------------------|----------------------|----------------------|------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>h</u> ighland | B. <u>h</u> appiness | C. <u>h</u> onorable | D. <u>h</u> andicapped |
| 2. A. r <u>a</u> ise | B. r <u>i</u> se | C. i <u>n</u> crease | D. s <u>i</u> ze |
| 3. A. d <u>e</u> al | B. r <u>e</u> ach | C. b <u>e</u> an | D. s <u>p</u> read |

Choose the word with the stress pattern different from the others:

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------|------------|---------------|
| 4. A. embarrass | B. pagoda | C. various | D. appreciate |
| 5. A. assist | B. comment | C. double | D. practice |

Choose the best option

6. –“Shall we go to Suoi Tien?”

–“_____”

- | | |
|--------------------|-----------------------|
| A. Yes, I like it. | B. Yes. Thanks a lot. |
| C. Yes, we shall. | D. Yes, let's. |

7. –“_____?”

–“Because I like meeting and talking with friends.”

- | | |
|-----------------------------------|--------------------------------------|
| A. How often do you meet friends? | B. Do you like meeting friends? |
| C. Why do you like parties? | D. What kind of parties do you like? |

8. The company expects _____ from its employees.

- | | | | |
|--------------|------------|-------------|------------|
| A. constancy | B. quality | C. interest | D. loyalty |
|--------------|------------|-------------|------------|

9. Children expect to receive **positive** comments from parents and teachers.

The **SYNONYM** of “**positive**” is _____.

- | | | | |
|-------------|---------------|---------------|----------------|
| A. negative | B. possessive | C. successful | D. encouraging |
|-------------|---------------|---------------|----------------|

10. Government should **provide** young people with work.

The **SYNONYM** of “**provide**” is _____.

- | | | | |
|------------|-----------|------------|------------|
| A. receive | B. supply | C. suggest | D. sponsor |
|------------|-----------|------------|------------|

11. They can't **deny** being involved in the crime.

The **OPPOSITE** of “**deny**” is _____.

- | | | | |
|----------|----------|-----------|-----------|
| A. avoid | B. admit | C. refuse | D. accept |
|----------|----------|-----------|-----------|

12. Shops are **full of goods** these days when Christmas is in the air.

The **OPPOSITE** of “**full of goods**” is _____.

- | | |
|--------------------------|----------------------|
| A. empty | B. crowded |
| C. having a lot of goods | D. filled with goods |

13. Tom was accused _____ some top secret documents.

- | | |
|-----------------------|---------------------|
| A. of steal | B. of having stolen |
| C. me of having steal | D. for stealing |

14. The old man _____ me for carrying his suitcase.

- | | | | |
|------------|---------------|-------------|------------|
| A. thanked | B. apologized | C. objected | D. greeted |
|------------|---------------|-------------|------------|

15. They told me that they _____ some money to charity two days before

- | | |
|-----------------|---------------------|
| A. have donated | B. had been donated |
| C. had donated | D. were donating |

Which is the only mistake in each sentence:

16. Having been practiced (A) the piano for five years (B), he is now confident to enter (C) the competition. (D)

17. All (A) the judges paid (B) the dancer compliments on their (C) excellent performance in (D) the competition.

18. My brother usually ask (A) me for help when (B) he has (C) difficulty with his (D) homework.

19. A number of (A) students are (B) too busy that they can't (C) play any (D) sport.
20. Many people object to use (A) physical punishment (B) in dealing with (C) discipline problems at school. (D)

Read the passage and choose the best answer to each question:

Different regions have different rates of population growth, but in the 20th century, the world saw the biggest increase in its population in human history due to medical advances and massive increase in agricultural productivity made by the Green Revolution.

However, in some countries there is a negative population growth, especially in the Central and Eastern Europe, mainly due to low fertility rate, and Southern Africa due to the high number of HIV – related deaths. Within the next decades, Japan and some countries in Western Europe are also expected to encounter a negative population growth due to sub-replacement fertility rates.

Population growth which exceeds the carrying capacity of an area will result in overpopulation. On the contrary, such areas may be considered “underpopulated” if the population is not large enough to maintain an economic system.

21. What does “fertility rate” mean ?
A. birth rate B. death rate C. growth rate D. marriage rate
22. When is an area considered “underpopulated”?
A. When there are not enough people to do all the work.
B. When it has high number of HIV – related deaths.
C. When its population has low living standards.
D. When it has high fertility rate.
23. Which areas are expected to encounter a decrease in population growth in the next decades?
A. Some countries in Central and Eastern Europe.
B. Japan and some countries in Western Europe.
C. Some countries in Northern Europe.
D. Japan and Southern Africa.
24. Negative population growth in Central and Eastern Europe is due to _____.
A. high fertility rate B. low fertility rate
C. low death rate D. high death rate
25. Which sentence is NOT true?
A. Most of the countries in the world are facing the problem of overpopulation
B. Overpopulation is a state when the population growth exceeds the carrying capacity of an area
C. The Green Revolution caused the population explosion in the 20th century
D. The 20th century had the highest population growth rate in the history

Read the passage and choose the best option to fit each blank space:

Man cannot go on increasing numbers at the present rate. In the next 30 years, man will (26)_____ a period of crisis. Some experts believe that there will be a widespread food (27)_____. Other experts think this is too pessimistic, and that man can prevent things from getting worse than they are now. But remember that two-thirds of the people in the world are undernourished or (28)_____ now.

One thing that man can do is to limit (29)_____ of babies born. The need for this is obvious, but it is not easy to achieve. People have to be persuaded to limit their families. In the country of the population bursting, many people like big families. The parents think that this brings a bigger income for the family and ensures there will be (30)_____ in the family who will look after them in old age.

26. A. face B. affect C. enjoy D. thrive
27. A. need B. want C. absence D. shortage
28. A. sick B. starving C. depressed D. disappointed

29. A. a number B. the number C. an amount D. the amount
 30. A. someone B. everyone C. no one D. anyone

WORD FORMS: give the correct form of the word in brackets

31. The third book in the series is currently in _____. (prepare)
 32. She is one of the most _____ figures in local politics. (influence)
 33. She's a _____ child who'll talk to anyone. (social)
 34. People are busy _____ their houses to welcome the New Year.
 (decoration)
 35. China gain a lot of benefits from their _____ priced goods. (compete)

REWRITING: Rewrite the sentences without changing their meanings:

36. "Let me prepare dinner for everyone!" said Mary.
 → Mary insisted
 37. Peter said, "I wish I hadn't lent him some money."
 → Peter regretted.....
 38. "What will you do if you miss your plane?" she asked.
 → She asked
 39. It is time for you to think about your future.
 →It is time you
 40. They didn't inform anyone of the result of the game.
 →Nobody